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This year our children have surpassed last years re-

sults! Well done to all teachers , parents and of 

course, the children themselves! 

In Reception, 92% of children achieved a Good Level of 

Development 

In Year 1, 98% of children passed the phonics test 

In Year 2, 90% of children achieved the expected level 

in reading and writing, and 91% in maths. 

 

As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you) 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I would like to extend my gratitude to all of the school 

community for the support given to both myself and the 

staff at the Olive School over the past year.  

 

The school has moved from strength to strength through 

the dedication and commitment of both the parents and 

the staff throughout the school.  

 

I wish you all a relaxing and peaceful summer holiday and 

look forward to the new school year in September.  

 

 

Planning Appeal 

Over the past 2 weeks, the ESFA has been appealing the planning decision from last year. This has 

been an insightful time and I would like to thank all parents and members of the community who 

came to show their support. 

I would like to re-iterate that one of the main reasons we did not get planning permission last year 

is the amount of parents who insist on coming to school by car each day. 

Although this has reduced markedly, we need to have less children coming to school by car in September. I will be putting all 

bus routes that you can take to get to school on our website.  

If you want our children to have a future in a new building, all together, you will need to leave your cars at home and find 

alternative ways to get to school—I can’t stress this enough. 

We will get the result of the appeal in the Autumn term or early in 2018. 

 



 

 Staff List 

In September your children will be moving into the next year 

group up, below is a list of our talented teachers for the coming 

year. 

Reception                                                                    

Bint Mohammed  Ms Begum  

Ibn Zubayr   Ms Dahir   

Ibn Umar   Ms Mamodo  

 

Year 1 

Ibn salamah  Miss Yesilyurt 

Ibn Thabit   Mr Rahman 

Bint Qays  Ms Ramjan 

 

Year 2 

Bint Abee Bakr  Mr Manan/Mrs Akhtar 

Ibn Abbas  Mr Mirza 

Ibn Zayd  Miss Barrett 

 

Year 3 

Ibn Malik  Miss Mulla/Miss Badat 

Ibn Ali   Miss Bauhadoor 

Ibn Sa’d   Ms Akhtar 

 

Year 4 

Al Farsi   Mr sayed 

Barakah  Mr Rahman 

Ibn Jabal  Miss Shire 

 

Year 5 

Ibn Al Awwamm  Miss Mayet 

Ibn Mas’ood  Mr Ibrahim 

Ibn Amr  Miss Ferdousi 

 

You will notice that some of our Learning Coaches now have class 

responsibility, this is because they are undertaking teacher train-

ing and are being coached and mentored by Miss Mukadam and 

Miss Mainwaring. 

Breakfast Club 

Thank you for filling out the forms for breakfast club 

next year. We will be writing to you shortly as to 

whether your child has a place for September. 

 

Breakfast club will start on Monday 11th September. 

Coaches for September 

As yet, we still don’t know if we have coaches for our 

children who will be based at the UTC. We are hoping 

to get this information by the end of July. 

As soon as we get this information, we will be writing to 

you to let you know the timings and the procedures. 

If there are no coaches next year, we will again write to 

you with the systems and processes for the start of the 

year. 

 

 

 

 

 

School reopens on Wednesday 6th September. 

The Year 3 entrance is on Alkham Road 

The Year 4 and 5 entrance is on Cazenove Road 

Communication 

Please check your text messages and mail over the summer holi-

days for news about breakfast club and the UTC/Coach arrange-

ments. 

Please let the office know if your contact details have changed. 


